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Public Notice
Update fuel tank system – Public Comments Invited

January 12, 2021 – PSPC must determine whether the proposed updates to the fuel tank system at Place du Portage IV in Gatineau, QC are likely to cause significant adverse environmental effects.
To help inform this determination, PSPC is inviting comments from the public respecting that determination. All comments received will be considered public and may be posted online. For more information, individuals should consult the Privacy Notice on the Registry website: 
https://iaac-aeic.gc.ca/050/evaluations/protection 

Written comments must be submitted by February 11, 2021 to the contact below. Please include the project title and reference number. 

Environmental Analyst
Public Services and Procurement Canada
TPSGC.RCNLVEEListedeControle-NCRECMPChecklist.PWGSC@tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca


The Proposed Project

[bookmark: _GoBack]Correction of deficiencies detected in the technical report of a specialist consultant. These deficiencies are compared to the code CSA B139, CCME 2003 and to the SOR 2008-197 regulations and concern the oil tank system registered with Environment Canada under the number EC-00035826 which has a total capacity greater than 5000L. The consultant will ensure that the corrections are made so that the system becomes compliant with the codes CSA B139-2009 and CSA B139-2019, CSA-C282-09, CCME 2003, construction code and safety code and SOR regulations 2008-197.
Examples of corrective measures to be taken: repairing fittings, modifying the piping, installing an oil-tight coating, replacing hoses, modifying piping supports, replacing the pump starting system.
